
 

.‘Being the best we can be, because with God all things are possible” 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

A wet and wild week but with so much active learning and 
brilliant behaviour impressing visitors to both schools. 

 

 

We have thoroughly enjoyed continuing to visit classes and experience the 
learning taking place; your children are having a great start to the year and 
remembering their manners, the new behaviour curriculum, and our      
Christian values. Some children also took part in a football tournament this 
week and did an excellent job of working together as federated schools and 
made us really proud with their hard work and super effort.  

 

At St Lawrence we are looking forward to our Vision & Values relaunch on 
Monday- look out for some more about this next week.  

 

A final plea: please ensure your child comes to school with a coat. We have 
seen a number of pupils arriving without coats this week. We are not       
fortunate enough to live in a country with a settled climate, so your       
children need to be prepared for anything! Thank you. 

 

Wishing you all a peaceful and happy weekend, 

 

Mrs Nash and Mr Battrick  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly  

Newsletter 
Friday 27th September 2024 



 

AWARDS THIS WEEK GO TO…. 
Lily in class 3 for kindness and helpfulness in Little Oaks as 
well as working hard in class. 

 

THE CORE VALUES AWARD 

Our St. Lawrence Values Award is an award nominated by the pupils and     
teachers to reflect the school’s values. 
  

This week Mrs Mountcastle has nominated Florence for showing compassion     
towards her classmates when they are feeling sad. 

 
 
TEACHER AWARDS 
 
Class One  

Selah for remembering and writing her phase 2 sounds in her learning this week. 

Alyena for independently writing a sentence using the conjunction and.  

 

Class Two 

Freddie P for showing kindness and compassion towards his friends when they 
are upset.  

  

Class Three 

Eric for working so hard on his presentation of his work 

Eowyn for putting100% effort into her maths work  

 

Class Four 

Kofi for excellent contributions to our discussion about Ghana. 

Baaba for excellent contribution to class discussions. 

 

ATTENDANCE AWARD 

Class  2 have won this week’s Attendance Trophy  with an  attendance figure of  
100% 

Very well done!  
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Teaching of our behaviour curriculum centres around six core behaviours that 
encourage children to be polite, active learners.  

Children can earn awards for showing the six core behaviours. When they have 
achieved all 6 awards, they get their name and photo on the hall of fame.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week the Behaviour awards go to …………. 

 
Class 1   -  Super sitting: Jasmine  

               Marvellous Manners: Jax  

 

Class 2   - Active Learning : Evie 

               Super Sitting : Freddie C 

               Fantastic Listening : Grace 

 

Class 3  – Active learning : Ariana 

               Magnificent manners : Millie T 

               Super sitting : Will B 

 

Class 4  – Active learning : Alfie 

              Super sitting : Isla 

               

 
 



CLASS 1 

This week in class 1 we have continued exploring 
the story Funnybones with the children. The Year 1 
children have been thinking about the features of 
a poster this week, whilst Reception has          
continued their Drawing Club journey. In Maths, 
the children have been learning to count back and 
on from a given number. In Geography this week 
the children have explored types of houses and   
human and physical features and in Computing we 
explored our laptops, we discussed its different 
parts and how to use the track pad accurately.  

 

CLASS 2 

 

Class 2 have been practicing their skills ready to plan and 
write a persuasive letter to the Wrekin Giant - I am excited 

to read this next week. We have also been making some 
beautiful pictures using various seeds during our outdoor 

learning and acting out the Creation Story in RE.  

 

 

CLASS 3 

This week in English class 3 have been working on planning their piece of independent 
writing to describe the Iron Man and analysing a WAGOLL (what a good one looks like). 
We have also had a go at some drama pretending to be the main character to help us 
think how this character moves and behaves. In Maths we have been learning how to 
flexibly partition numbers to 1,000 and 10,000. In outdoor learning we really enjoyed 
creating pictures from seeds following on from our learning last week about crops. Well 
done class 3! 

 

 

 

 

 

CLASS 4 

 

This week, class 4 have enjoyed making water 
filters to help out astronauts on the ISS. They 
used empty plastic bottles and a variety of     
filtering materials, then passed muddy water 
through their filters to see if they could obtain 
clear water. We have also created our own 
webpages to attract visitors to Glockenheim, 
the setting for our class book, Clockwork. 

 



 

 

 

We have been informed by Kay that some dinner accounts are 
outstanding. Please could you rectify this matter as dinner 
accounts should not go in to debt stated by Telford and    
Wrekin Council. Payment can be made either online or cash 
can be sent in to school in a sealed envelope with your child’s 
name on it. 

Thank you 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Harvest Festival has been organised for Friday 4th October at St. Lawrence 
Church at 10am and 1.30pm. Each class will make a small presentation so we 

hope that parents will be able to join us in church on this afternoon.  

 

Once again we are asking for kind donations of food for Harvest and then this 
will be packed and taken to Telford Food Bank to support families in our local 

area.  

 

If you are able to make a donation of tinned or sealed goods we would be most 
grateful. Items would need to be brought in to school on Friday 4th October so 

we have them packed and ready for delivery.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to set an aspirational target of 100 items 
again like last year - lets see if we can work together 

to achieve this!  

Thank you all for your support. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On THURSDAY 10th OCTOBER we are taking part in 'Hello Yellow' for Children's 
Mental Health Awareness Day. We will be supporting the charity Young Minds 
and children can attend school wearing Yellow.  

Donations can be brought in on the day or through the link https://
socialsync.app/fundraiser/cr-13rovzrvy510?currentTab=fundraising 
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We will be holding a Book Fair from  

Friday 11th October to Wednesday 16th October in school. 

 

We will be inviting parents into the school hall with their child to buy books at 

the end of the day when children are collected. To ensure that there isn’t too 

many people in one place we have allocated a day for each class. 

 

      Friday 11th  October - Class 1 

Monday14th October - Class 2 

Tuesday 15th  October - Class 3 

        Wednesday 16th October - Class 4 

 

                                              

If you are unable to come in with your child to see the books you can send your 

child in with some money in a named envelope on Friday 11th October where  

teachers will have set sessions where they will organise the purchase of books. 

 

The Book Fair is organised by Travelling books bringing a selection of the very 

best books to inspire and entertain young readers. Any books  purchased will 

earn free resources and books for school. 

 

 

 

Approximately 24% of titles are under £5.  

Book packs starting from £1.99  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FRIDAY 15TH NOVEMBER 

 

 

BBC Children in Need vision is that all children and young people in the UK have 
a safe, happy and secure childhood and the chance to fulfil their potential. 

 

All children can come top school in something spotty for a minimum donation of 
£1.00. 

 

Please do not go out and buy something especially, homemade items are just as 
good! 

 

To start our fundraising we have….. 

 

          

 

                Fun Pudsey pin badges                                               £1.00 each   

 

 

                   

                     Pudsey pin badge                                                         £1.00 each 

 

 

 

        Yellow and brown Pudsey ears                                             £2.50  each                                                                   

 

 

 

 

Sale starts from Wednesday 2nd October 



 

DATE EVENT  
OCTOBER  

Tuesday 1st Year 3—Chetwynd Deer Park trip 

Wednesday 2nd Open classroom Day  -  POSTPONED 

Friday 4th 10am & 1.30pm — Harvest Service Festival in Church 

Monday 7th —Friday 

11th 

Year 5/6 Residential trip to Condover 

Wednesday 9th Class 2 trip to The Wrekin—Details to follow 

Thursday 10th Hello Yellow Day 

Fri 11th—Wed  16th Book Fair 

Tuesday 15th Individual photographs (Afternoon) 

Tuesday 22nd 1pm  -  Parent consultations  -  Details to follow 

Friday 25th Class 3 trip -  Carding Mill Valley  

Last day of term 
NOVEMBER  

Monday 4th Back to school 

Friday 8th New Reception starter 2025 open afternoon 4—5pm 

Friday 15th Children In Need—Wear Spotty for a donation 

DECEMBER  

Thursday 5th Whole school Theatre trip (Morning) 

Wednesday 11th Reception to Year 6—Nasal flu spray  

Friday 13th 5 - 6.30pm  -  Christmas disco 

Tuesday 17th 1pm  - KS1 Nativity in Church 

Wednesday 18th Christmas jumper day / Christmas lunch 

Thursday 19th 1.30pm & 6pm  - KS2 Nativity in Church 

Friday 20th  Last day of term 

JANUARY 2025  

Monday 6th PD Day 

Tuesday 7th Back to school 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

HOLY TRINITY ACADEMY 

Opening Evening - September 2025    
Admission 

Year 6 - Tuesday 1st October 2024 

3:00PM to 5:30PM.  


